WITHDRAWAL SHEET

Ronald Reagan Library

Collection Name DEAVER, MICHAEL: FILES

Withdrawer

10/5/2005

KDB

File Folder

CORRESPONDENCE - APRIL 1981 (6)

FOIA

F01-107/01

Box Number

7618

MCCARTIN

104

| | | | 107 |
|--------------|----------------------|-------|-----------------------|
| DOC Doc Type | Document Description | No of | Doc Date Restrictions |
| NO | • | Pages | |
| | | | |
| | | | |

MEMO

M. DEAVER TO JAY MOORHEAD RE

1 4/15/1981

B6

PERSONNEL

Freedom of Information Act - [5 U.S.C. 552(b)]

B-1 National security classified information [(b)(1) of the FOIA]
B-2 Release would disclose internal personnel rules and practices of an agency [(b)(2) of the FOIA]
B-3 Release would violate a Federal statute [(b)(3) of the FOIA]

B-4 Release would disclose trade secrets or confidential or financial information [(b)(4) of the FOIA]

B-6 Release would constitute a clearly unwarranted invasion of personal privacy [(b)(6) of the FOIA]
B-7 Release would disclose information compiled for law enforcement purposes [(b)(7) of the FOIA]

B-8 Release would disclose information concerning the regulation of financial institutions [(b)(8) of the FOIA]

B-9 Release would disclose geological or geophysical information concerning wells [(b)(9) of the FOIA]

C. Closed in accordance with restrictions contained in donor's deed of gift.

WASHINGTON

April 13, 1981

Dear Colin:

I think the appropriate person for you to be meeting with in the White House is Richard Allen, Assistant to the President for National Security Affairs. His telephone number is 202-456-2255.

Thank you.

Sincerely,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER Assistant to the President Deputy Chief of Staff

Mr. Colin Hart
Special Assistant to the
Head of Delegation
Delegation of the Commission
of the European Communities
2100 M Street NW Suite 707
Washington, D.C. 20037

BCC - Mic allin

WASHINGTON

April 13, 1981

Dear Al:

Thank you sincerely for sending on the clipping from the New York Times Editorial page. I had already seen it, and I am deeply grateful for your continued support.

Many thanks.

Sincerely,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER Assistant to the President Deputy Chief of Staff

The Honorable Alfonse D'Amato United States Senate Washington, D.C. 20510

WASHINGTON

April 13, 1981

1.16.00

Dear Mrs. Shide:

Thank you very much for the package from the General Federation of Women's Clubs, and particularly the article in your magazine.

I am forwarding your correspondence to Elizabeth Dole, Assistant to the President for Public Liaison, so that she can see first-hand what your organization is doing.

I am sure you will be hearing from her soon.

Sincerely,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER Assistant to the President Deputy Chief of Staff

Mrs. Don L. Shide General Federation of Women's Clubs 1734 N Street N.W. Washington, D.C. 20036

April 13, 1981

Dear Brooke:

Thank you very much for sending on the list of the people who attended your December 9th party in New York. I have passed it on to Muffie Brandon for consideration for future functions at the White House.

All of us are grateful that everything is turning out well after the tragic events of last month.

Many thanks for all your kindnesses.

Warm regards,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER Assistant to the President Deputy Chief of Staff

Mr**\$** Brooke Astor 778 Park Avenue New York, N. Y.

WASHINGTON

April 13, 1981

Dear Ted:

Just a note to let you know I think very highly of Bob Curtis who is looking for a staff attorney spot in the Office of Legal Counsel. I would be grateful if you would interview Bob and hope you find somthing for interview Bob and hope young man who has worked him. He is a bright young man who has worked very hard for President Reagan.

Many thanks.

Sincerely,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER Assistant to the President Deputy Chief of Staff

Mr. Theodore B. Olson Assistant Attorney General Office of Legal Counsel Department of Justice Washington, D.C. 20530

April 14, 1981

Dear Paul:

I have your request to consider President Reagan speaking at the University of Nevada in Las Vegas.

In light of recent events, I am sorry I can't be too hopeful but I will keep it in mind in case we are out that way and it fits.

Warm regards,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER Assistant to the President Deputy Chief of Staff

The Honorable Paul Laxalt United States Senate Washington, D. C. 20510

see- Greg Nemall

April 14, 1981

Dear Joe:

In light of recent events, I doubt it will be possible for the President to speak at the Million Dollar Round Table event in New York on June 22nd - 25th. Should something change, I will be in touch with you.

Many thanks, and I am sorry I missed you the other night at the Eagles Reception.

Sincerely,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER Assistant to the President Deputy Chief of Staff

Mr. Joe M. Rodgers P.O. Box 121086 Nashville, Tenn. 37212

BCC - Guz Kewell

Jil

THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

April 14, 1981

Dear Mr. Hellman:

Thank you very much for the copy of the Middle East Memo published by the Conference of Presidents of Major American Jewish Organizations. I appreciate your thoughtfulness in sending it to me.

Sincerely,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER Assistant to the President Deputy Chief of Staff

Mr. Yehuda Hellman Conference of Presidents of Major American Jewish Organizations 515 Park Avenue New York, New York 10022

April 14, 1981

Dear Ross:

In light of recent events, we will not be coming to Los Angeles in April. I am sorry we won't be able to attend your "Tribute To Men and Women of Achievement."

I'm sure you understand the reasons for this decision.

Many thanks.

Sincerely,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER Assistant to the President Deputy Chief of Staff

Mr. Ross Barrett Metromedia, Inc. -5746 Sunset Boulevard Hollywood, California

90028

Boc- Scheduling

April 14, 1981

Dear Mr. Moffat:

You are way off the mark!

If it wasn't for the Secret Service, the President could very well be dead today. I have nothing but praise for their efforts in all of my dealings with them since 1968.

I am afraid it would be a little hard to tell the family of Agent Tim McCarthy there weren't any heros in the Secret Service on March 30th.

I can assure you Ronald Reagan wouldn't agree with you either.

Sincerely,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER Assistant to the President Deputy Chief of Staff

Mr. Henry M. Moffat 2901 Mandeville Canyon Road Los Angeles, CA 90049

WASHINGTON

April 14, 1981

Dear Tom:

Sorry to be so late in responding to your request to tour the family quarters once redecorating is complete, and to do a similar tour of the Santa Barbara ranch with the President and Mrs. Reagan. Obviously, everything in the scheduling arena has been changed by recent events, but I will keep your request in mind down the road, should it seem possible.

I very much enjoyed sharing dinner with you the other evening and look forward to seeing you again soon.

Many thanks.

Warm regards,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER Assistant to the President Deputy Chief of Staff

Mr. Tom Brokaw National Broadcasting Company, Inc. 30 Rockefeller Plaza New York, N. Y. 10020

con 5/11/1.

April 14, 1981

Dear Bill:

In regard to your letter about the invitation to the President to address the 17th Quadrennial Congress of the International Council of Nurses in Los Angeles on Sunday, June 28th, the recent events will necessitate the turn down of that request.

I am sure you understand the circumstances for this decision. Everyone is delighted with the President's progress.

I look forward to seeing you soon.

Warm regards,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER Assistant to the President Deputy Chief of Staff

Mr. William B. Walsh, M.D.
Project HOPE
The Project HOPE Health Sciences
Education Center
Carter Hall
Millwood, VA 22646

e to SCHEDULING

April 14, 1981

MEMORANDUM

T0:

VICE PRESIDENT BUSH

FROM:

MICHAEL K. DEAVER

SUBJECT:

The Business Council

In light of recent events, I doubt sincerely we will be able to do the Business Council Friday, May 8th at The Homestead in Hot Springs, Virginia. Would you like me to send this information to Executive Secretary Burke, or do you want to handle?

THE VICE PRESIDENT WASHINGTON

Soludidad

3-31-81

For: Mike Deaver

From: Vice President

Mike:

More on the business Council.

All yours.

GB

WALTER B. WRISTON
Chairman

JOHN W. BURKE, JR. Executive Secretary

ACTIVE MEMBERS

Ray C. Adam William S. Anderson J. Paul Austin S. D. Bechtel, Jr. Robert A. Beck James F. Beré W. Michael Blumenthal William W. Boeschenstein Frank Borman Theodore F. Brophy Charles L. Brown Willard C. Butcher Louis W. Cabot Philip Caldwell A. W. Clausen Robert F. Dee Frederick B. Dent E. Mandell de Windt Charles D. Dickey, Jr. E. Hervey Evans, Jr. James H. Evans Walter A. Fallon James L. Ferguson J. Robert Fluor Richard L. Gelb W. H. Krome George John W. Hanley Philip M. Hawley H. J. Havnes Henry H. Henley, Jr. Henry L. Hillman John J. Horan Samuel C. Johnson Reginald H. Jones James L. Ketelsen J. Paul Lvet Donald S. MacNaughton Archie R. McCardell C. Peter McColough Ruben F. Mettler Roger Milliken Lee L. Morgan John R. Opel David Packard Charles M. Pigott Edmund T. Pratt, Jr. John M. Richman James D. Robinson, Ill David M. Roderick Henry B. Schacht Donald V. Seibert Irving S. Shapiro Mark Shepherd, Jr. Darwin E. Smith L. B. Smith Roger B. Smith William S. Sneath Edson W. Spencer Edward R. Telling W. Reid Thompson Donald H. Trautlein Rawleigh Warner, Jr. T. A. Wilson Walter B. Wriston

March 26, 1981

The Vice President The White House Washington, DC 20500

Dear George:

I met yesterday for a few minutes with Walter Wriston who told me that he had just mentioned to

As we all know, this is a forum that we believe would be advantageous to him and we hope that he could be persuaded to accept.

Since you are thoroughly familiar with the Council and its membership there is no reason to supply you with additional detail other than to thank you in advance for your efforts in our behalf.

that we have as much time as possible to plan properly for his arrival.

John W. Burke, Jr. Executive Secretary

Sincerely,

CHARLES L. BROWN Vice Chairman

RUBEN F. METTLER Vice Chairman

DONALD V. SEIBERT
Vice Chairman

T. A. WILSON
Vice Chairman

GRADUATE MEMBERS

Malcolm Baldrige William O. Beers Benjamin F. Biaggini James H. Binger Winton M. Blount William S. Brewster Carter L. Burgess Donald C. Burnham Fletcher L. Byrom Edward W. Carter Frank T. Cary Howard L. Clark John T. Connor John H. Daniels R. Hal Dean John D. deButts A. J. Donahue Henry Ford II Lewis W. Foy Clifton C. Garvin, Jr. Philip O. Geier, Jr. Harry J. Gray R. V. Hansberger Edward G. Harness Robert S Hatfield Ellison L. Hazard William A. Hewitt Jack K. Horton Amory Houghton, Jr Robert S. Ingersoll John V. James Horace C. Jones George E. Keck Donald M. Kendall William F. Laporte Ralph Lazarus T. V. Learson James A. Linen III Edmund W. Littlefield Robert H. Malott Brooks McCormick James P. McFarland Louis W. Menk Buck Mickel Frank R. Milliken Thomas A. Murphy Charles F. Myers, Jr A. L. Nickerson Charles H. Percy Donald S. Perkins Thomas L. Phillips Charles J. Pilliod. Jr John J. Riccardo David Rockefeller W. F. Rockwell, Jr. H. A. Shepard Richard R. Shinn J. Stanford Smith George A. Stinson Robert D. Stuart, Jr. Charles B. Thornton Lynn A. Townsend Thomas J. Watson, Jr. George H. Weyerhaeuset F. Perry Wilson Arthur M. Wood

WASHINGTON

April 14, 1981

Dear Debbie:

Thank you for your recent letter addressing the question of Title I funding in the federal budget. I assure you that President Reagan and his staff gave very careful consideration to each dollar that he requested in the federal budget over the next several years.

One of the themes that has motivated President Reagan's political career has been the desire to return political power and responsibility to local levels. He believes, and in electing him the American people endorsed the belief, that decisions made at the local level best reflect the concerns of those closest to the subject matter. Education policy is one of the areas in which President Reagan has been most fervent in his advocacy of a relaxation of federal regulations and an increase in local responsibility.

Under the budgetary reforms proposed by this Administration, Title I funding will be incorporated into the block grants going to states and local governments. Where Title I programs have been effective, we expect that local officials will be aware of this success, and continue them. Where such programs have failed, local people will have the discretion to make the changes that they believe appropriate.

Carolyn and the kids have settled in nicely. Let us know if you're ever in Washington.

Sincerely,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER Assistant to the President Deputy Chief of Staff

Deborah A. Cornwell 58 Farmington Chase Farmington, Connecticut 06032

WASHINGTON

April 14, 1981

Dear Mr. Roosevelt:

Max Rabb has forwarded your letter of March 13th.

In light of recent events, our scheduling operation has been necessarily slowed down a bit. I will, however, keep your letter in the file and as soon as I can see some daylight, sit down with President Reagan and discuss your request.

I will be in touch with you soon.

Warm regards,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER Assistant to the President Deputy Chief of Staff

Mr. John A. Roosevelt Bache Halsey Stuart Shields, Inc. Bache Plaza 100 Gold Street New York, N. Y. 10038

Bee- Scheduling

April 14, 1981

Dear Bob:

I am afraid, in light of recent events, we will have to turn down the invitation to the Annual Elks Rodeo and Parade on June 5th to 7th.

I am sure you will understand the circumstances that dictate this decision.

Many thanks.

Sincerely,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER Assistant to the President Deputy Chief of Staff

The Honorable Robert J. Lagomarsino House of Representatives Washington, D. C. 20515

WASHINGTON

April 14, 1981

Dear Mr. Eells:

Thank you so much for the copy of <u>The Limits</u> of Corporate Power by Ira M. Millstein and Salem M. Katsh. I look forward to having the time to read it.

I certainly appreciate your thoughtfulness.

Sincerely,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER Assistant to the President Deputy Chief of Staff

Mr. Richard Eells
Columbia University in the
City of New York
Graduate School of Business
New York, N. Y. 10027

April 14, 1981

Dear Mr. Barton:

Thank you for your letter and the kind offer of assistance. I enjoyed the $\frac{\text{Washington}}{\text{International Business Report}}$ and look forward to future newsletters.

Again, Mr. Barton, I appreciate your thoughtfulness.

Sincerely,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER Assistant to the President Deputy Chief of Staff

Mr. William J. Barton ⁻
International Business-Government
Counsellors, Inc.
1625 Eye Street, N. W.
Washington, D. C. 20006

April 14, 1981

Dear Mr. Calabria:

Thank you kindly for your letter of approval. I hope I continue to merit your support. So seldom does anyone take the time to let us know they approve of the things we are doing. We really appreciate it.

Sincerely,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER Assistant to the President Deputy Chief of Staff

Mr. Mark Calabria 44 Jackson Avenue Carteret, N.J. 07008

April 14, 1981

Dear Mr. Evans:

I have checked those members which may be of some help to you in my behalf.

I am grateful for your efforts.

Sincerely,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER Assistant to the President Deputy Chief of Staff

Mr. Rowland Evans 1750 PA Ave., N.W. Suite 1312 Washington, D. C. 20006

April 14, 1981

Dear Butch and Nita:

Thank you very much for the thoughtful card. We're all very grateful to have been spared what initially looked like certain tragedy, and I'm particularly thankful that I had the good sense to duck when I did.

I am returning the pictures you sent for autographing and hope that you enjoy them for years to come.

Warm regards,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER Assistant to the President Deputy Chief of Staff

Mr. and Mrs. C. R. Milligan 937 Panorama Drive Bakersfield, CA 93305

April 14, 1981

Dear Walt:

Thanks for your nice letter. Sorry to be so late in answering, but as you can imagine, things have been a bit hectic here of late.

We're all very grateful to have been spared what initially looked like certain tragedy, and I'm particularly thankful that I had the good sense to duck when I did.

Thanks, too, Walt, for the offer of your new home.

Warm regards,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER Assistant to the President Deputy Chief of Staff

Mr. Walt Miller P.O. Box 4591 Incline Village, Nevada 89450

April 14, 1981

Dear Trudy:

Thanks for your letter regarding Gary Winter.

We don't know when the President will be in California again, but because of recent events, we will be limiting his schedule. In any event, if Gary could forward the Presidential Seal, I could promise him a picture of the President with the Seal.

Thanks again, Trudy, for thinking of us.

Sincerely,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER Assistant to the President Deputy Chief of Staff

Mrs. John McDonald 310 Orchard Drive Fremont, CA 94536

WASHINGTON

April 15, 1981

Dear Jim:

I certainly enjoyed our lunch and sorry I missed the dinner in your honor at the Embassy.

It is a beautiful book on trout fishing and I will study up and see you this summer.

Thank you so much.

Sincerely,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER Assistant to the President Deputy Chief of Staff

Mr. Jim Coutts Prime Minister's Office Ottawa, Canada K1AOA2

April 15, 1981

MEMORANDUM

T0:

VICE PRESIDENT BUSH

FROM:

MICHAEL K. DEAVER

SUBJECT:

Citizenship and Patriotism Forum

In light of recent events, we are taking another look at June. I will keep you posted on the "Citizenship and Patriotism" forum to be staged at the Charlotte Civic Center.

cc: Greg Newell

THE VICE PRESIDENT WASHINGTON

March 28, 1981

MEMORANDUM FOR: Michael Deaver

Deputy Chief of Staff to the President

SUBJECT: Speaking Engagement for the President

I would like to second the invitation the President will be receiving from Mr. Oliver R. Rowe of Charlotte, North Carolina, to be the speaker at the "Citizenship and Patriotism" forum he is staging at the Charlotte Civic Center on June 5.

Oliver is "Mr. Charlotte" to me and the community he has served so generously with his time and money. It would be a natural audience for the President in a key area of the country, as well as on a theme which Ronald Reagan can deliver so well.

I believe Senator Helms and Elizabeth Dole will also be giving their unqualified endorsement to this invitation.

Thanks for considering this.

Gedrge Bush

cc: Mr. Oliver R. Rowe

April 15, 1981

Dear Bud:

Thanks for your good note.

We sincerely appreciate your support and that of the Fireman's Fund Insurance Companies. I have passed your note on to Elizabeth Dole so that she will be aware of your efforts.

Sincerely,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER Assistant to the President Deputy Chief of Staff

Mr. F. W. Benedict Fireman's Fund Insurance Companies 3333 California Street San Francisco, CA 94119

pel- Craig Huller

April 15, 1981

Dear Dan:

I do have your vote regarding the Presidential Transition Foundation.

Obviously, things like this are going to have to be put on the back burner for a time. I will keep it in mind and let you know when we can reschedule it.

Warm regards,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER Assistant to the President Deputy Chief of Staff

Mr. Daniel J. Terra Presidential Transition Foundation, Inc. P.O. Box 24078 Washington, D. C. 20024

April 15, 1981

Dear Jim:

Thanks for your good note.

Obviously, because of recent events, we are going to have to rearrange the President's schedule.

I do not see any time in the near future when he could do an interview with The Register and Tribune editors, but I will keep it in mind when the schedule will open up a little more.

Many thanks.

Sincerely,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER Assistant to the President Deputy Chief of Staff

Mr. James P. Gannon Executive Editor Des Moines Register and Tribune Des Moines, Iowa 50304

BEE- Scholaling

April 15, 1981

Dear Mr. Davis:

I appreciate your interest in the events that took place in Washington, D. C. on March 30th, but I'm sure you understand that Mr. Deaver is entirely too busy to answer the questions you asked in your letter of April 19th. Please consult your local newspapers and periodicals. I'm sure they will be able to help you.

Sincerely,

SHIRLEY MOORE Staff Assistant to Mr. Michael K. Deaver

Mr. Billy Davis 1118 Morrow Avenue Nashville, TN 37204

WITHDRAWAL SHEET

Ronald Reagan Library

Collection Name

DEAVER, MICHAEL: FILES

Withdrawer

KDB 10/5/2005

File Folder

CORRESPONDENCE - APRIL 1981 (6)

FOIA

F01-107/01

MCCARTIN

Box Number

7618

104

DOC Document Type NO Document Description

pages

No of Doc Date Restric-

tions

1 **MEMO**

4/15/1981 B6

M. DEAVER TO JAY MOORHEAD RE PERSONNEL

Freedom of Information Act - [5 U.S.C. 552(b)]

- B-1 National security classified information [(b)(1) of the FOIA]
- B-2 Release would disclose internal personnel rules and practices of an agency [(b)(2) of the FOIA]
- B-3 Release would violate a Federal statute [(b)(3) of the FOIA]
- B-4 Release would disclose trade secrets or confidential or financial information [(b)(4) of the FOIA]
- B-6 Release would constitute a clearly unwarranted invasion of personal privacy [(b)(6) of the FOIA]
- B-7 Release would disclose information compiled for law enforcement purposes [(b)(7) of the FOIA]
- B-8 Release would disclose information concerning the regulation of financial institutions [(b)(8) of the FOIA]
- B-9 Release would disclose geological or geophysical information concerning wells [(b)(9) of the FOIA]
- C. Closed in accordance with restrictions contained in donor's deed of gift.

April 15, 1981

MEMORANDUM

T0:

MAX FRIEDERSDORF

FROM:

MICHAEL K. DEAVER

SUBJECT: S 506 and H.R. 1946

What are the chances of S 506 getting by the Senate and H.R. 1946 getting by the House?

April 15, 1981

Dear Brad:

It was very nice to get youn letter, and I am delighted you are going to be an acolyte at All Saints, and that you are active in the choir.

I was very lucky the other day when the President was shot. I ducked! He is doing fine, and so are all the others who were injured at the same time.

Say hello to everybody in my Sunday School class.

Warm regards,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER Assistant to the President Deputy Chief of Staff

Mr. Brad Robinson 2766 Land Park Drive Sacramento, CA 95818

1. 40-1.46

THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

April 16, 1981

Dear John:

Thank you for letting me know your plans. Sounds like you have an exciting future and lots of options.

We are all very grateful to have been spared what initially looked like certain tragedy, and I'm particularly thankful that I had the good sense to duck when I did.

The President is home now and Jim Brady and the others are doing well, and business is returning to normal.

Thanks again for your letter, John.

Sincerely,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER Assistant to the President Deputy Chief of Staff

Mr. John O. Gann 1348 - 44th Street Sacramento, CA 95819

April 16, 1981

Dear Bill:

Congratulations on your new post.

I am delighted we found something you are happy with. Many thanks for your offer of help.

Sincerely,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER Assistant to the President Deputy Chief of Staff

The Honorable J. Wm Middendorf, II 1701 Pennsylvania Avenue, N.W. Washington, D.C. 20006

April 16, 1981

Dear Mr. Norby:

Thank you for your nice letter of concern about the safety of those of us here at the White House. We appreciate your prayers.

I have taken the liberty of sending a copy of your letter to the Governor's office in Sacramento and asking Dottie Ervin to look into the matter. This is, of course, a matter that can best be handled by California. I know that Mrs. Ervin will give you all the assistance she can. Please phone her at 916-445-6131.

Thanks again for writing, Mr. Norby.

Sincerely,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER Assistant to the President Deputy Chief of Staff

cc: Dottie Ervin

Mr. Paul H. Norby 1613A Cindy Circle Roseville, CA 95678

April 16, 1981

Dear John:

Sorry it has taken so long to get back to you. I am delighted you and John McKean got together. I am very high on him. I still have not called Charlie, but have it on my list.

We would love to have you and Carolyn and the children back here any time. Obviously, summer is miserable, but the fall is beautiful. Just let us know.

Warm regards,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER Assistant to the President Deputy Chief of Staff

Mr. John D. Reid Forest Products Sales 1107 2nd Street, Suite 320 Sacramento, CA 95814

WASHINGTON

April 16, 1981

Dear Loreli:

Thanks for your note. I am happy you are adjusting back to normal civilian life and that you are enjoying your family.

The last two weeks have been hectic, but everyone is settling down and the President is doing well.

I trust that you and Lyn are working some kind of arrangement out so you can continue to contribute.

Thanks again for your note.

Warm regards,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER Assistant to the President Deputy Chief of Staff

Mrs. Lorelei C. Kinder 630 Prospect Blvd. Pasadena, CA

April 16, 1981

Dear Miss Bracy:

Thank you for the Easter card and the nice letter. I am pleased that you took time to let us know of your approval. I certainly hope we continue to warrant your wholehearted support.

Again, thank you for writing.

Sincerely,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER Assistant to the President Deputy Chief of Staff

Miss Lelia Bracy 37 Godfrey Street Portland, Maine 04102

File

FIREMAN'S FUND INSURANCE COMPANIES 3333 California Street, San Francisco, California 94119

April 16, 1981

Myron Du Bain Chairman and President

Mr. Michael K. Deaver
Deputy Chief of Staff &
Assistant to the President
The White House
1600 Pennsylvania Avenue
Washington, D.C. 20050

Dear Mike:

Attached is a letter to Vice President Bush inviting him to be the guest speaker at the Annual Dinner of the Bay Area Council.

I would appreciate your hand-delivering it to the Vice President for his consideration.

Many thanks and my best personal wishes to you.

Sincerely,

more

Attachment

Delivered &1